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is moving away from the minister, the next person in line 

steps forward and arrives in position. The Church, in        

instructing all the faithful, tells us that we have the option of 

receiving the host on the tongue or in the hand. If you use 

the tongue option, put your tongue out. Every 

now and then a person will come forward and 

open the mouth but the tongue remains inside. 

Then the minister has to try and discover just 

where the tongue is. Not fun. Nor dignified. I think 

that all of us who distribute Communion would 

express a preference for placing the host in the 

hand. It just seems more hygienic. And, really, 

when was the last time in your life that someone fed you, 

actually putting food in your mouth? It was surely when 

you were an infant. But, as indicated, the choice is yours. 

 

If you are receiving in the hand, put the hand you normally 

eat with underneath the other hand, forming a kind of 

“throne.” The minister will say, “The Body of Christ,” 

and you respond with an “Amen.” This simple word is an 

act of faith. You are saying, “Yes, believe.” This crucial 

CRONK’S CORNER, continued on page 3. 

Rev. James F. Cronk, Pastor                

with Joey  

CRONK’S CORNER 

L 

ast week, in this column, I brought up the question 

of what to do if you arrive late for Mass. Mentioned in 

the column as well was a pitch for making use of the    

Infant Chapel during Mass. Doing the courteous and 

thoughtful thing is the key. This simply means approach-

ing the Eucharistic celebration with the idea in mind that 

the less disruption and distraction the better.   

 

This week I would like to focus on another one of the  

basics, one that I have touched upon a number of 

times in the past: how to receive Holy Communion. 

When it comes time to process forward to receive 

the Eucharist, the concept is just that: to be           

united in every way possible, in prayer, in faith, in 

our expectation of being joined to Christ and to one 

another more fully and completely. This is not a 

“herd moment” when everyone comes rushing forward 

like an undisciplined mob. We move as one people, slowly, 

thoughtfully, singing if a hymn is being played or in        

private reflection to the priest or one of the ministers who 

are distributing the sacred bread and wine, now having 

become the Body and Blood of the Lord. This part every-

one seems to understand. It’s what happens next.  

 

There is to be a slight bow of the head, nothing exagger-

ated. It would seem that this bow should take place while 

the person in front of you is receiving. As that individual 
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So faith, hope, love remain, these 

three; but the greatest of these is love.     

             (1 Cor 13:13)                                                                              

 

“The Body               

of Christ.” 

 

“AMEN” 



February 3, 2019     Page 2 4th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

 

LITURGICAL  
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MASS INTENTIONS 

SCRIPTURE   

READINGS 

 

SCHEDULED ACTIVITIES 

SATURDAY 

February 2 

Presentation of  

the Lord 

 

Mary Joan Otto 

Req. by her family  

Mal 3:1-4 

Heb 2:14-18 

Lk 2:22-40  

4pm Reconciliation 

5pm Mass  

SUNDAY 

February 3 

9am Rene DeVooght 

Anniversary of birth date. 

Req. by Dean and Judy Moenck 

11am Joyce Carcone 

Req. by Joe and Peg Dasovic 

Jer 1:4-5, 17-19 

1 Cor 12:31-13:13 or  

1 Cor 13:4-13 

Lk 4:21-30 

Coffee and donuts after both Masses 

9am Mass  

10am Religious Formation classes-Center 

11am Mass-Teen Liturgy 

12pm YG Education meeting-Teen Room 

2pm YG Leadership meeting-Teen Room 

(Super Bowl Sunday) 

MONDAY 

February 4 

Intentions of the Teens of St. Owen. 

Req. by Youth Group Ministry  

Heb 11:32-40 

Mk 5:1-20 

9am Mass  

7pm Religious Formation classes-Center 

7pm Vicariate Peace and Justice meeting  

              Conference Room 

TUESDAY 

February 5 

Yacoub Daboul and his parents 

Req. by Magda Najjar 

Heb 12:1-4 

Mk 5:21-43 

9am Mass  

 

WEDNESDAY 

February 6 

 Heb 12:4-7, 11-15 

Mk 6:1-6 

9am Communion Service 

9:30am Knit/Crochet Group-Center 

5pm Children’s Choir  

6pm Hand Bell Carillon 

7pm Adult Chorale 

THURSDAY 

February 7 

 Heb 12:18-19, 21-24 

Mk 6:7-13 

8pm AA meeting-Center 

FRIDAY 

February 8 

John Anticoli 

Req. by St. Owen parishioners 

Heb 13:1-8 

Mk 6:14-29 

9am Mass 

 

SATURDAY 

February 9 

Peter and Claire Catcho 

Req. by their family  

Heb 13:15-17, 20-21 

Mk 6:30-34 

4pm Reconciliation 

5pm Mass  

 

SUNDAY 

February 10 

9am Intentions of Katie Rogers 

Req. by John and Anne Pierce 

11am Bahijah Saiyad and her husband 

Req. by Magda Najjar 

Is 6:1-2a, 3-8 

1 Cor 15:1-11  

Lk 5:1-11 

SCOUT SUNDAY 

9am Mass  

10am Religious Formation classes-Center 

11am Mass: Honor Boy and Girl Scouts 

12pm YG Bottle/Can Drive-Parking Lot 

2pm Singles Bridge-Center 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rev. James F. Cronk, Pastor 

248-626-0840     Ext. 1

 

Deacon Mike Von Ende          

248-855-1941 (home) 

Parish Office                                           

248-626-0840 

Office Admin, Judy Moenck  Ext. 6 

parishoffice@stowen.org 

 

Business Manager, 

Eva Ashor 

    

Ext. 3

 

eashor@stowen.org 

 

Youth Ministry, 

Mary Mills

  

Ext. 5 

248-932-5919 (home) ♦ stowenyouthgroup@gmail.com 

 

Music Minister, Bradley Lieto 

 Ext. 4

 

lietoba@gmail.com 

Parish Center ___________________________                                        

Religious Formation (PreK-8 and RCIA) 

Jarrod Dillon 626-2300    

dre@stowen.org  

 

Christian Service  

Karen Heuer 626-2320 

karen.heuer@stowen.org 

   

 

Parish Maintenance  

Alex Brown                                             626-2458 

Driving directions and Mass times:  

248-626-0840   Ext. 7 

ST. OWEN CATHOLIC CHURCH 

6869 Franklin Road ♦ Bloomfield Hills, MI 48301 ♦ www.stowen.org 

Mass Schedule  

Sunday                                 9am and 11am 

Weekday Mass M-T-F          9am                        

Communion Service W        

 

9am 

Saturday                         5pm 

Holyday    9am, 7pm 

                            

 

                                                      

 *************** 

Reconciliation 

Saturday                               4pm-4:30pm 

*************** 

THIS WEEK AT ST. OWEN 
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CHRISTIAN SERVICE 

Karen Heuer 

Director of Christian Service 

248-626-2320 

karen.heuer@stowen.org 

response is often mumbled, whispered, not spoken at all. This is not a moment to be shy. Boldly and proudly profess 

your faith reminding yourself of what you are doing and what you believe by a sincere and unambiguous “Amen!” 

“Thank you” is a totally inappropriate response. Say thanks to the Lord when you return to your place and engage 

Christ Jesus in a prayerful dialogue.   

 

Be careful not to place your hands next to one another which might cause the host to slip through 

any crack between your palms. One on top of the other, palms up. Do not take Communion, 

“receive” Holy Communion. Don’t grab the host or try to snatch it away. Wait until the minister 

places it on your “throne,” and in this way we physically appear to be open, receptive as an outward 

sign of our interior attitude.  

 

The question of genuflecting continues to be an enduring problem. Again, the Church tells us quite clearly that we are 

not to indulge in personal acts of what we consider holy and pious. Some individuals genuflect before, after and even 

during the reception of the Eucharist. This may reflect your private sense of devotion, but the Church asks us to remain 

unified in mind, heart and posture. We stand as a sign of respect for the Lord who graces us with his presence. And we 

all act together as a sign of our communal faith. Genuflecting is inappropriate at this point and displays an attitude of 

otherness, of perhaps being more holy and devout than someone else. It is also discourteous, as others have to avoid 

your disruption of the Communion procession. I know a priest who has a parishioner who prostrates herself in front of 

him as he distributes Communion. There she is, lying on the floor while others step over her. Genuflecting at this point 

is not as disruptive but it amounts to saying the same thing. “This is what I want to do, regardless of the posture of my 

brothers and sisters and what the Church asks of me.” A little less self and a healthy dose of “us” is what is called for. 

 

                   Padre 

 CRONK’S CORNER, continued from page 1. 

Continued on next page. 

T here are any number of issues in the news that are    

upsetting lately. But it was the celebration that was           

particularly galling. 

 

On the 46th anniversary of the Roe v. W ade decision, the 

governor of New York, Andrew Cuomo, signed into law a 

protocol that gives practically unrestricted access to abortion, 

permitting, in some cases, the killing of an unborn child up 

until the moment of delivery. A medical degree and license 

is no longer needed to conduct an invasive procedure on a 

woman to kill her baby at any time up until birth. The           

so-called  “abortionist” need only claim that killing the       

baby will further the mother’s “health.”  “Health” is not  

defined, on purpose. Is this “safe, legal and rare”? 

 

Immediately after it was signed into law, the legislators and 

their supporters whooped, hollered and cheered. Governor 

Cuomo hailed the new law as “a historic victory for New 

Yorkers and for our progressive values.” Cuomo joyfully 

celebrated this law permitting the murder of children, and 

championed his cause by using the terms “women’s rights” 

and “reproductive healthcare.” Abortion CANNOT be called a 

form of “healthcare” because it radically contradicts the  

scientific truth that at fertilization we have a new human 

life in existence with its own unique DNA . To celebrate, 

Governor Cuomo ordered a light display and had the spire 

of One World Trade Center lit up in bright pink, seen by the 

entire city. He also ordered two bridges in New York City, 

and a building in the state capital of Albany to be lit pink in 

order-as he said-to "celebrate this achievement and shine a 

bright light forward for the rest of the nation to follow.” 

 

I have been to New York City many times and stood on the 

hallowed ground of the World Trade Center and over the 

years watched as the new One World Trade Center was 

built. It is built on the same ground where thousands of     

innocent Americans-including eleven unborn babies-lost 

their lives on 9/11. The new building is supposed to stand 

as a symbol of America’s resilience in the face of evil, a 

memorial to those who lost their lives. Yards away from the 

building, the 9/11 memorial explicitly honors the “unborn 

child” of each of those eleven pregnant women who died on 

that infamous day. And yet, Gov. Cuomo used this self-same 

building to “celebrate” this extreme law that will ensure 

that far more innocent babies will lose their lives in the 

coming years in New York! 

 

Consider how if an infant, lying peacefully in a crib in his 

parents’ home, were brutally killed and dismembered, the 

entire country would rightfully be outraged and call for an 

investigation of the murder. But now the law of New York 

confirms that that same child, moments before his birth, 
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While Michigan is not New York, we must be aware of     

issues facing our own state. Go to Michigan Catholic          

Conference at www.micatholic.org and search for Catholic 

Advocacy Network. You can sign up for newsletters that 

will keep you aware of what is going on here and direct you 

how to take action. 

   

Each legislative session, Michigan Catholic Conference 

(MCC) evaluates bills introduced into the Michigan House 

and Senate based on their impact on human dignity, social 

justice and the common good. While staff advocate for or 

against these bills, MCC provides an opportunity for Michigan 

Catholics to stay updated on current policy issues and to 

contact their lawmakers about these issues called the         

Catholic Advocacy Network (CAN).  

CHRISTIAN SERVICE, continued from previous page. 

Endorsed by Karen     "BE THE MATCH" Bone Marrow Donor Drive 

 

 Saturday, February 23, 10am to 2pm, Resurrection Parish, 48755 Warren Road, Canton, MI  48187 

Anyone between the ages of 18 and 44 are encouraged to come. For questions, contact chairperson Mary Tavana at 734-634-7558. 

 

This could be the year you save someone's life! 

 

resting peacefully in his mother’s womb, can be, with utter 

impunity, dismembered apart with forceps. And there will 

be no investigation, police won’t be summoned; rather, it 

appears, the killing should be a matter of celebration. 

 

It is appalling and outrageous that an unborn baby in New 

York can be butchered, and the same baby, moments later 

and in the arms of his mother, must be protected by full 

force of law. How ludicrous! Do you remember how the 

world spoke the words “Never Again,” after the atrocities 

perpetrated by the Nazis during World War II? In the years 

since, however, you have to wonder how seriously we have 

taken those words. In large part, they have become empty, a 

mere slogan without much substance. Where is the outrage?  

PRAY and ACT! 

RESPONDING TO THE CALL OF CHRIST: 

                                     Cooking for homeless: We are scheduled to return to Pope Francis Center on Saturday, February 23.   

                                      Pope Francis Center is a Jesuit sponsored warming center that serves the homeless population of down-  

                                   town Detroit. We will cook a hot meal (perhaps Jambalaya) to feed 150 people, many of whom are   

                                   homeless. A hot meal is served there each day. We will be under the direction of chief menu planners 

and Head Chefs Steve and LuAnn Rooney. If you would like to be involved in some way, by joining other parishioners in 

the PFC kitchen and chopping ingredients and cooking on this day, or by donating requested food items for the meal, please 

contact Gerrie Lampertius at 248-702-0068 or r.lampertius@gmail.com. The Pope Francis Center is a haven for these street 

people who need a place to shower and wash their clothes as well as receive a hot meal. In addition, dental treatment and 

foot care are provided one day a week. 

   

Donations for homeless needed: Pope Francis Center  is seeking badly needed donations of men’s underwear, all sizes 

for its clients. A donation box will be in the church narthex for  the next three weeks. We will deliver  the donated 

items when we cook on February 23. Your support makes a lasting difference. Thank you! 

  

Benefit for Catholic Relief Services:  Mark your  calendar  for  6:00 p.m. Saturday, March 2. Join us in 

the parish center after the Saturday, 5:00 p.m. Mass for a fun mid-winter St. Owen social event with refresh-

ments and appetizers. All are invited for  fellowship. There is NO CHARGE for  this event. Free will         

donations to Catholic Relief Services (CRS), however, are encouraged. Also, this is a great time to pick up 

your family’s CRS Rice Bowl to take home for your use during the 40 days of Lent. 

   

               God bless, 

               Karen Heuer  

               248-626-2320 

               karen.heuer@stowen.org 

   Save the date: There will be a Christian Service Commission meeting at 10:00 a.m. next week on      

   Tuesday, February 12 in the conference room of the parish center. All are welcome to join us.   

   Hear about our upcoming service projects and see where you might offer your talents.   
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Mary Mills          

Director of Youth Group 

248-932-5919 

stowenyouthgroup@gmail.com                                                                             

YOUTH GROUP NEWS 

The pins were falling as our teens of St. Owen Youth Group 

enjoyed an evening of bowling and fun! Thanks to my parents, 

Liz Morris, Meghan MacKenzie and Kathleen Bungart 

(not pictured), for driving and helping chaperone the event.  

Calendar of Events 

 

Sunday, February 3  Teen Liturgy, 11am Mass.    

     Education Meeting immediately following,  

     12noon-2pm. Teen Room. 

 

Sunday, February 10 Can drive in parking lot after 11am Mass. 

Sunday, February 10, 12 Noon  

Church Parking Lot   

If you want to unload your returnables after that 

Super Bowl party or if you’ve just been procrasti-

nating lugging them to the store, the teens will 

gladly take them off your hands and fill their trunks. 

If you would prefer a pick-up sooner, just give me 

a call and I will pass the request to a teen. THANK 

YOU in advance! And thanks to all those who 

have already donated. 

CALLING MOMS & DADS! NEED PARENT 

CHAPERONES FOR OUR SUMMER MISSION 

TRIP! Come and spend a week with your teen while you 

have this opportunity. Understand why they love this 

week. I am unable to register teens until I have committed 

chaperones. Watch them as they easily make new rela-

tionships, have fun with the unexpected, work all day and 

yet have the energy in the evening to participate in the 

Reach games nonstop. Learn what it feels like to do God’s work with your hands 

all while working on your relationships with teens, neighbors less fortunate, crew 

leaders and God. Take the time……..you will make memories with your teen 

that last a lifetime! TEENS: encourage your parents to come along. We  cannot 

go on this trip without them!  
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Jarrod Dillon 

Director of Religious Education 

248-626-2300 

dre@stowen.org 

RELIGIOUS FORMATION 

Love is patient, love is kind. It is not jealous, it is not pompous, it is not inflated, it 

is not rude, it does not seek its own interests, it is not quick-tempered, it does not 

brood over injury, it does not rejoice over wrongdoing but rejoices with the truth. 

It bears all things, believes all things, hopes all things, endures all things.  

Examination of Conscience  

 

Traditionally prayer books have advocated examining one’s 

conscience in the light of the Ten Commandments. While 

this is a great practice, sometimes the Ten Commandments 

can seem removed from our every day life. Our second reading 

this Sunday gives us something different to meditate upon 

for our examination. Paul gives to the Corinthians a list of 

the attributes of love. It’s no secret why this reading is popular 

at weddings (including my own). But married couples are 

not the only ones to whom this scripture is addressed.        

Fundamental to the vocation of being a Christian is to love. 

In light of this, I’d like to offer a new guide to examine our 

consciences (including my own) on how well we love.  

 

Love is patient. Am I patient? Do I lose my temper? How 

do I react in traffic? Am I good at waiting? God waits patiently 

for us as we wander far from him; are we patient with our 

loved ones? Are we patient with other people’s political 

opinions? Are we patient with our parents? With our children? 

 

Kind. Am I kind? Would other  people describe me as 

gentle? Am I abrasive? How do I respond to those who think 

differently than me? Do I give people the benefit of the doubt? 

Do I try and act how I would want them to act toward me? 

 

Not jealous. Am I jealous? Do I get sad when I don’t have 

all of the good things that others have? Have I bought things 

to make others jealous?  

 

Not pompous, not inflated. Am I the most impor tant  

person in the room? Do I actually listen to people when they 

talk? Do I think that my opinions are always right? Am I 

able to admit when I am wrong? Would others describe me 

as humble? 

 

SCOUT SUNDAY-FEBRUARY IO��

  Please plan on joining us at the llAM Mass on Sunday�           �

  February lO� for our annual Scout Mass. If you have any              

  scouts in your family and would like to participate please  �

  RSVP with Jarrod Dillon. Reserving a spot helps us to gauge      

  how many of the Scout Sunday patches�to have available.��

Not rude. Do I make excuses for  being rude (not feeling 

good/bad day/he deserved it/“I just tell it like it is”)? Am I 

approachable? Do people know that they can tell me things 

and I won’t make fun of them? How do I react to rude       

people? Do I give it back to them? Or show kindness instead? 

 

Does not seek its own interest. Do I always have to get 

my own way? What happens when I don’t? Do I do things 

for others? 

  

Not quick tempered. Do I fly off the handle? Am I an 

angry person? Usually anger is a manifestation of unmet 

needs or wants. What does my anger tell me about what I 

need? How can others help me? 

 

Does not brood over injury. Do I forgive? Or  do I plot 

my revenge? Do I keep a mental record of all the bad things 

that have happened to me? Can I let things go? Can I let 

others win?  

 

Does not rejoice in wrong doing. Do I excuse bad behavior 

by people just because they are “on my team?” Do I laud 

detestable rhetoric from politicians because they attack the 

people of the other party? Have I ever experienced schaden-

freude? Do I get happy when people I don’t like have bad 

things happen to them? 

 

Rejoices in the truth. Do I tell the truth? Do I excuse lies? 

Do I allow my political or social commitments to color the 

truth of events for me or am I an independent thinker? Do I 

have critical thinking skills? 

 

Bears all things. Believes all things. Endures all things. 

Do I have follow through? Am I considered faithful? Do I 

keep up with friendships? Do I dismiss what people tell me? 

Do I discount the experience of others? Do I love? 
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Bishop Cepeda to World Youth Day pilgrims: The world needs your ‘yes’ to God’s calling 

Reprint from Detroit Catholic, By Daniel Meloy, January 24, 2019 

PANAMA CITY — Accompany one’s brothers and sisters, have an encounter with the Lord, be transformed by that 

encounter, and go out and change the world. 

 

Accompany, encounter, transform, change. 

 

Detroit Auxiliary Bishop Arturo Cepeda wasn’t asking for any small favors during The Fellowship of Catholic               

University Students’ (FOCUS) FIAT Festival for U.S. pilgrims at Panama City’s Figali Convention Center. 

 

The Knights of Columbus and U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops-sponsored event was geared toward American and 

other English-speaking pilgrims at World Youth Day 2019 in Panama. 

 

Transitioning between English and Spanish, Bishop Cepeda had a mes-

sage for today’s youth, calling for a global transformation. Bishop Arturo 

Cepeda encouraged young people to accompany one another at World 

Youth Day to foster an authentic encounter with Christ. It is from that       

encounter, Bishop Cepeda said, that young Catholics can change the world. 

“We have this great opportunity, my brothers and sisters, to share our faith 

with joy,” Bishop Cepeda said, addressing various groups from across the 

U.S. “We are making history in Panama and in our Church. Today, we 

proclaim Panama to be the capital of the youth. To be the place of joy, to 

be the chosen place of mission, under the protection of Our Lady.” 

 

FOCUS chose the name "FIAT" from this year’s World Youth Day theme, 

Luke 1:38, “I am the servant of the Lord. May it be done to me according 

to your word.” 

 

Bishop Cepeda, along with other bishops and prominent Catholic speakers from across the country, told the youth it 

was critical to say “yes” to God’s call to mission and to say “yes” to the call to change the world. “We need you to 

take that first step of faith, and you know what, you have done it so far, you have come all the way to Panama,” Bishop 

Cepeda said. “You have taken that first step. By taking the first step, you are already making me nervous; which is 

great. You are making us (my fellow bishops) nervous. We want you, our youth, to make us nervous. You have the 

great opportunity to change our Church, our world, according to God’s will. Because you have taken that first step.” 

 

World Youth Day is the largest gathering of young Catholics from around the world, highlighted by Mass with Pope 

Francis. 

 

Bishop Cepeda challenged the youth to make that second step: to accompany their fellow World Youth Day pilgrims 

and to be open to an authentic encounter with the Lord, become moved by that encounter, and to return home ready to 

transform the entire world. “When you return from here, people are going to say, ‘What’s going on with you, what 

happened to you? Are you OK,’” Bishop Cepeda said. “You are going to say, ‘I 

went to the encuentro in Panama. I was with our youth, our people. I accompanied 

them, I engaged with them, I have been transformed by them, and I am bringing 

fruit from that experience.’ That is what we’re called to do with joy.” 

 

That joyful transformation into someone who says “yes” to the Lord’s will is what 

Pope Francis, who arrived in Panama on Thursday, is calling on the entire Church 

to undertake, said Bishop Cepeda, who added it was critical that the youth lead the 

way. 

  

“Please say ‘yes.’ That is what the Church needs, and that is what the world 

needs,” Bishop Cepeda said. “The whole world is looking at you now, and they 

want you to keep smiling with great hope. Transform our world. Because we are 

people of faith who can do anything when we say ‘yes’ to God’s plan.” 

Two Archdiocese of Detroit pilgrims pose for a 

picture with the Panama Canal in the back-

ground. World Youth Day is the largest gathering 

of young Catholics from around the world, high-

lighted by Mass with Pope Francis.  

World Youth Day 2019 in Panama. Around 70 pilgrims from the Arch-

diocese of Detroit will be in Panama, joining fellow Catholic youth              

from around the world. (Naomi Vrazo | Archdiocese of Detroit)  


